August 1, 2019

Shannon Bennet
City Secretary

P.0. Box 700

Deer Park, TX 77536

Re: New Pipeline Franchise

Universal Pegasus International, Inc. (UPI) on behalf of ExxonMobil Pipeline
Company (EMPCo) is developing a new pipeline project from existing pipeline facilities
in Baytown, TX to Pasadena, TX. The new line, designated TX-230, is approximately 10
miles in length and will transport refined products (diesel / gasoline). The proposed
pipeline is designed as per Code of Federal Regulations, Title 49, Part 195 “Transportation
of Hazardous Liquids by Pipeline”. The TX-230 pipeline will be a 20-inch 0.D., 0.500”
wall thickness, manufactured X-60 grade steel and coated with Fusion Bond Epoxy (FBE)
and an Abrasion Resistance outer coating (ARO).

The new pipeline, designated TX-230, is 20-inch diameter and planned to deliver
between 10,000 bph of “sizing diesel” and/or 12,000 bph of “sizing gasoline”. The standard
operation pressure is 500 psi while the maximum operating pressure is 1,440 psi.

Should there be any questions regarding the permit, please contact me at (217)
361-6808.

Sincerely,
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Morgan Diffenderfer
Project Coordinator
Contract Land Staff
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